The Garden House – A Success Story, Still Unfolding.  

In the summer of 2003 the little Garden House was moved seven-tenths of a mile from private property at 409 Central Avenue to the garden at the Summerville-Dorchester Museum, 100 East Doty Avenue.  The fully shingled 14' x14' octagon building had a leaky roof and deteriorating brick support piers and the previous owners initially appeared before the Town's Board of Architectural Review (BAR) seeking to demolish it.  The Garden House, also called the J. Gould Day House Gazebo (ca. 1902), is listed as "notable" in the Summerville Historic District survey and unique to our town.  The BAR supported preserving the structure and the museum board presented a proposal to move it across town where it is stabilized waiting to be restored.

The small enclosed building is of heart-pine, with a door, two windows, wooden shutters, and it had a fireplace with mantle.  The brick fireplace was dismantled when the building was moved and will be rebuilt from the salvaged bricks.  Its outstanding interior paneling is comparable to that found in some significant Summerville homes.  This historic part of our community was carried by forklift along Central Avenue to Doty Avenue and at both ends of the trip it had to be lifted with a crane to avoid obstructions.  The building with its support beams weighed 11,000 pounds as it moved through the heart of Summerville in the rain.  When fully restored the Garden House and surrounding garden will be a pleasant addition to Summerville's beautiful downtown.

Chris Ohm

Curator,

Summerville-Dorchester Museum

100 East Doty Avenue

Summerville, SC 29483

(843) 875-9666

